# Fwd: Today's communications from outside your district

Sharon Dickinson <sharon.dickinson@lacity.org>

Nov 14, 2018 7:40 AM

Posted in group: Clerk-PLUM-Committee

From: One Click Politics <myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com>

Date: Sat, Nov 10, 2018 at 5:14 PM

Subject: Today's communications from outside your district To: Sharon Dickinson <Sharon.dickinson@lacity.org>

Re: Today's communications from outside your district

Dear Sharon Dickinson,

This is a message from OneClickPolitics.com You've received a communication from a voter outside of your district. Rather than forward each of them to you, we've compiled them into a summary:

1 users sent the message:

'SUPPORT - PROPOSED SHORT TERM RENTAL ORDINANCE CF #14-1635-S2'...

Sincerely,
One Click Politics
myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com

1629 K Street NW, Suite 300 Washington, DC 20006

Prepared by One Click Politics (tm) at www.oneclickpolitics.com. One Click Politics provides online communications tools for supporters of a cause, issue, organization or association to contact their elected officials. For more information regarding our policies and services, please contact info@oneclickpolitics.com

# Further Input on PLUM meeting 12/4/18

The SEO Doctors <theseodoctors@gmail.com>

Dec 4, 2018 10:50 PM

Posted in group: Clerk-PLUM-Committee

Man, PLUM took forever tonight.

Here's my further input on what we discussed:

-Korie Schmidt

## Item 5 - File# 14-1635-S2

I am against banning Rent Stabilized from homesharing

Intentions should be to

Try to keep horrendous offenders at bay

Shouldnt be trying to stop people trying to make some short term income

Prevent companies from purchasing homes

Dont ban the people who live in their homes sharing their space or temporarily making themselves homeless to lift themselves out of poverty

Responsible hosting

Have to keep it under wraps, stop bothering the neighbors

Proposed startup costs for enforcement too high to be profitable for owner occupied doing the right thing. Only reasonable for companies looking to rape the land/neighborhood

## **General Comment**

2:45pm and plum still not even at quorum, let alone even commenced

Lol

3:13pm Pee Wee Herman is over there talking shit and playing metal Still not at quorum

Boutta put you guys on pledge time

"In another committee meeting, important stuff, have to wait until theyre done"

File# 17-0769-S3

This is the exact reason why I said the Health, Education, NC committee meeting time should not be changed to overlap with PLUM meeting.

Didn't start until about 3:30pm

Mentioned in the crowd:

. .

Comments are heard in general public comment after issues are heard

Or in multiple agenda item comments

Both are after council has voted on it

Nobody has stood up to this

There is no discussion

Council basically disregards public comment unless heard prior somehow

No way to know for sure that information is heard or properly communicated or even considered

"



2442 Barry Ave. Los Angeles, Ca 90064 (310)600-2278 TheSEODoctors@gmail.com www.TheSEODoctors.com







This electronic message contains information from *The SEO Doctors*, which may be privileged or confidential. This message and the information it contains is intended solely for use by the individual(s) or entity named above. If you are not the intended recipient be aware that any disclosure, copying, distribution, use of or benefit from the contents of this information (without the express prior written consent of its author) is prohibited. If you have received this electronic message in error, please notify us by telephone or email immediately.

# Westwood South of Santa Monica Blvd Homeowner's Association

Incorporated November 8, 1971
P. O. Box 64213
Los Angeles, CA 90064-0213

December 4, 2018

Planning and Land Use Management (PLUM) Committee Los Angeles City Council 200 N. Spring St, Ste 340 Los Angeles, CA 90012-3239

Via email c/o: clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org

Re: Council File Number 14-1635-S2. PLUM Special Agenda 12/4/18

OPPOSE approval of ordinance at current time with unresolved enforcement and reporting issues. Do not approve an ordinance until platforms fully cooperate with City.

Support for strong, enforceable Short-Short-Term Rental Ordinance

Dear Honorable Chair Harris-Dawson and PLUM Committee Members:

We are unable to attend today's PLUM hearing on the Accessory Dwelling Unit/Short-term Rental Ordinance. We had understood that the measure was next to be heard in the Housing Committee on Dec. 14th and that that would give us adequate time to review the revised draft ordinance and report from the Planning Dept. that was issued November 28th (with attachment filed on November 30th). However, in visiting the Council File today, it appears that the Housing Committee has decided not to hear the measure and it is PLUM that will be considering it today instead. That does not give community members and neighborhood councils adequate time for review.

On measures of considerable interest and concern to communities, it would behoove the Council to give more than the required 72 hours notice of pending hearings – particularly during the holiday season.

Our community continues to voice concern over the impact that the legalization of short-term rentals will have on our housing supply and particularly on the availability of affordable housing units. While protection of RSO units is very important, a significant quantity of affordable housing is provided in buildings constructed after 1978 and are not protected under rent control. The loss of these units to short-term rentals will further reduce available housing in an already constrained housing market.

Our concerns about maintaining neighborhood safety in the face of "neighbors" coming and going on a daily basis remain. These concerns have not been addressed by the legalization of short-term rentals.

We are extremely troubled to see in a cursory glance at the staff report that Airbnb has NOT agreed to the data sharing that would enable enforcement of the program. Without pressuring Airbnb to share their data in other than anonymous form, enforcement cannot go forward and therefore, neither should the program. As stated in the staff report:

"Airbnb has proposed an alternative framework centering on the use of a "pass-hrough registration" system whereby platforms forward basic information to the City on new and existing users. The City would therefore have host names and property addresses to aid in enforcement. However, Airbnb has indicated that it may offer to participate in the system only if it applies to a

much wider segment of the market, including non-primary residences and vacation rentals. Airbnb appears to have only rolled out the pass-through registration system in cities that have permitted short- term rentals beyond primary residences."

If Airbnb is not willing to share information to enable full enforcement, then the City of Los Angeles should enact legislation that will allow it to enforce the existing law that renders all short term rentals less than 30 days as illegal. The Los Angeles market is an important one to Airbnb and they should comply with our City's need for data. They appear to be playing hardball with us and it is time to return the gesture. It is foolish to legalize the arrangement when we are not obtaining the needed data for business being done in our City. The funds that Airbnb transfers to the City are not adequate to address the impacts of the program or the creation of a program that cannot be properly monitored and evaluated. No ordinance should be approved until negotiations are concluded that provide the City with what is needed.

Costs for establishing a third party mechanism for data extraction have not been provided and are unknown at this time.

Since we have not had time to review the revisions, we can only re-state our earlier concerns voiced in our letter of Oct. 23, 2018 to this Committee:

How can a neighbor take action to challenge an unauthorized rental? What is the burden of proof?

All hosts should be required to notify their adjacent and abutting neighbors that they are engaging in short-term rentals and have registered with the City at the outset of their short-term rental registration. Such notification should include the complaint process. Notification should not be limited to the time of extended rental application. Neighbors should be aware of their rights at the start of the use of a property as a short-term rental – not later when a host seeks to lengthen the period allowed for short-term renting.

Neighbors are given 15 days in which to file an appeal. If the City is using a 21 day appeal period for most land use entitlements, that same period should be considered for this process.

The City has allowed landlords to apply to legalize units in their buildings that were illegally converted to housing units in order to help address the City's housing shortage. Should there be a provision that specifically prohibits those units from being used as short term rentals under any current or future conditions?

We have seen no evidence to suggest that short term rentals will NOT negatively impact the housing supply in Los Angeles which means that it will be an additional factor that pushes up rental costs for all. You are creating a financial incentive for individuals to offer short-term rentals rather than provide their housing opportunity to an Angeleno in search of permanent housing. This, therefore, becomes a policy in direct conflict with the City's stated goal to address the affordable housing crisis. In short, it makes NO sense.

While the City is pleased to be receiving TOT payments from Airbnb, the payments are less than a drop in the bucket compared to the cost that would need to be incurred to replace permanent housing lost to short term rentals. The City's fiscal condition and need to generate funds to offset an expected deficit should not drive the City's short term rental policy-- that path will only serve to fuel added homelessness and additional need for revenues to address the growing affordable housing and homeless crisis.

In our earlier correspondence we included this mathematical exercise: A simple calculation demonstrates the folly of using TOT payments as a rationale in support of short term rentals. It was estimated (by Airbnb) last year that there were 23,000 short term rental units on Airbnb

platform at that time. Airbnb estimates that those units will generate up to \$ 37 million in TOT funds this year, a portion of which will go to fight homelessness (and a majority of which will go to the City's General Fund).

Dividing \$ 37 million dollars by 23,000 (units) shows that the tax collected yields \$ 16086/ unit. This is a generous calculation because many of those TOT dollars would have been generated by a Los Angeles hotel or motel if the Airbnb accommodation was not available.

What can \$ 16086 buy on today's housing market? In most LA neighborhoods, that isn't enough to pay for 6 month's rent on a two bedroom apartment. If the City reimburses homeless shelter operators \$ 75/night per resident, that \$ 16086 will buy about 214 nights—leaving that person (or family) homeless for the balance of the year – another 151 nights (and days).

The lack of enforcement against short-term rentals has helped to fuel the current situation where the City finds itself standing at the door of an empty barn—the horses having long ago run out of the barn. Now, as you try to corral in these roaming beasts, you must be firm and you must be resolute to craft an ordinance that requires adequate disclosure to assure that those listing are not using multiple platforms, that those renting are doing so in full compliance with the law, that those who fail to respect their neighbors and who create nuisance situations will not be permitted to offer short term rentals in the future.

The degradation of residential communities is a high price to pay for a somewhat meager financial contribution to the City 's General Fund that contributes to homelessness while raising funds to addressing the problem to which it contributed. In the long run, the impact of compromised communities will be reflected in decreased property values and reduced property taxes generated to the City. Genuine home sharing is very different from what we have seen across Los Angeles with multiple locations being operated by those who have engaged in a private hotel business in our residentially zoned communities.

Instead of adopting a short term rental policy that makes it easy for Angelenos to offer their spare bedroom or granny unit to tourists, perhaps it is time for the Council to look at ways to encourage Angelenos to open up their homes to longer term tenants - without having to incur many of the barriers that frighten away folks from renting out a room in their home. For example, a family with a child away at college may wish to rent out that child's bedroom to a renter for the 8 month school year. Yet, once they do so a "tenant" would have established rights of tenancy and the family might have trouble removing the tenant for the child's return home. What can be done to provide the 8 months of housing to a tenant with the understanding that it is medium term housing.... not less than 30 days but not unlimited with all the rights vested in tenancy. (And how can this be done only in a home sharing situation so as not to endanger tenant rights in permanent full unit housing)?

We work hard to develop a sense of community in our corner of Los Angeles. That sense of community is so very important in a City the size of Los Angeles and is key to having successful neighborhood watch programs, to having people become engaged and committed to being a part of their community. We need a strong ordinance to support our ongoing efforts to build community and to make LA a great place to live. The City will not be successful in urging people to walk in their neighborhoods if they don't feel safe in their community. Having a constant stream of strangers coming and going on a block is a sure fire way to undermine neighborhood security and a sense of community.

Please don't sell us out for the cheap/easy money gained from short-term rentals. Find ways to encourage Angelenos to rent out their spare bedroom for someone who works in LA and wants to be a part of our City. Keep this ordinance strong! Do not give in to the voices of those who would profit at others' expense in their quest to run unregulated or under-regulated boarding houses, hotels and party houses in single-family and multi-family residential neighborhoods. Do not let them rob our City of much-needed permanent housing!

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Barbara Broide President

cc: CD 5

# Fwd: Today's communications from outside your district

Sharon Dickinson <sharon.dickinson@lacity.org>

Nov 14, 2018 7:40 AM

Posted in group: Clerk-PLUM-Committee

From: One Click Politics <myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com>

Date: Sat, Nov 10, 2018 at 5:14 PM

Subject: Today's communications from outside your district To: Sharon Dickinson <Sharon.dickinson@lacity.org>

Re: Today's communications from outside your district

Dear Sharon Dickinson,

This is a message from OneClickPolitics.com You've received a communication from a voter outside of your district. Rather than forward each of them to you, we've compiled them into a summary:

1 users sent the message:

'SUPPORT - PROPOSED SHORT TERM RENTAL ORDINANCE CF #14-1635-S2'...

Sincerely,
One Click Politics
myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com

1629 K Street NW, Suite 300 Washington, DC 20006

Prepared by One Click Politics (tm) at www.oneclickpolitics.com. One Click Politics provides online communications tools for supporters of a cause, issue, organization or association to contact their elected officials. For more information regarding our policies and services, please contact info@oneclickpolitics.com

----- Forwarded message ------

From: **Ed Colman** <edcol52@gmail.com> Date: Mon, Nov 12, 2018 at 1:05 PM

Subject: STR Proposed Ordinance Council file #14-1635-S2

To: Councilmember Mike Bonin <councilmember.bonin@lacity.org>

Cc: <mayor.garcetti@lacity.org>, <councilmember.cedillo@lacity.org>, <councilmember.blumenfield@

lacity.org>, <councilmember.englander@lacity.org>, <councilmember.fuentes@lacity.org>,

<councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org>, <councilmember.krekorian@lacity.org>,

<councilmember.huizar@lacity.org>, <councilmember.martinez@lacity.org>,

<councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org>, <councilmember.ryu@lacity.org>,

<councilmember.koretz@lacity.org>, <Councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org>,

<councilmember.price@lacity.org>, <councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org>,

<councilmember.wesson@lacity.org>, <lynell.washington@lacity.org>, <Gerald.Gubatan@lacity.org>,

<amy.ablakat@lacity.org>, <cityclerk@lacity.org>, <sharon.dickinson@lacity.org>

#### Dear Councilman Bonin-

I was at the PLUM Committee meeting on November 6 and spoke regarding the proposed Home Sharing Ordinance. I want to share my thoughts with you and address a couple of the issues in the proposal that need to be rectified.

My wife and I share a guest room in our home of 35 years in Venice as a Short-term rental. We support fair and sensible regulation of the short-term rental market.

I lost my job 6 years ago and depend on revenue from our guest room as the primary source of our income. This is not a hobby for us, this is our livelihood!

It is imperative for our economic survival and the economic survival of thousands of resident hosts, that you allow us to host 365 days a year. That the proposed ordinance allows for that is commendable.

However, it is also imperative that the registration process be simple and straightforward and the fees MODEST. The additional fee to lift the proposed 120-day cap must be reasonable and affordable, not the \$850 suggested by Councilman Huizar at the last PLUM meeting. That arbitrary number has no relationship to any actual costs as the PLUM eliminated the fee study mandated by the Planning Commission to accurately determine the costs associated with administering Extended Home Sharing.

My understanding that the proposed initial registration fee for home sharing is set at \$89 for the first 120 days. Why not double the extended home sharing fee to \$179 for the additional 245 days as that is twice the amount for 120 days.

The inclusion of a per-night surcharge imposes additional hardship on many hosts, for whom this represents a significant percentage of their income. In my case the initial registration fee, the current extended home sharing fee and the per-night surcharge of \$5 proposed by DCP, would mean that I would have to pay more than 10% of our income to these fees and charges. That is above and beyond the 14% TOT we already pay.

Now we are being asked to pay 25% of our income in taxes, fees, and surcharges. It is exorbitant and patently unfair to single out home sharing for these excessive and usurious fees.

Please correct this and urge your fellow councilpersons to mandate a more affordable extended home sharing fee and eliminate the per-night surcharge altogether.

Sincerely,

Ed Colman, Venice www.infinitefountain.com

----- Forwarded message -----

From: 'Kat Smith' via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@lacity.org>

Date: Mon, Nov 12, 2018 at 9:59 PM Subject: file number 14-1635-S2

To: <mayor.garcetti@lacity.org>, <councilmember.cedillo@lacity.org>, <councilmember.blumenfield@

lacity.org>, <councilmember.bonin@lacity.org>, <councilmember.englander@lacity.org>,

<councilmember.fuentes@lacity.org>, <councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org>,

<councilmember.krekorian@lacity.org>, <councilmember.huizar@lacity.org>,

<councilmember.martinez@lacity.org>, <councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org>,

<councilmember.ryu@lacity.org>, <councilmember.koretz@lacity.org>, <Councilmember.rodriguez@</pre>

lacity.org>, <councilmember.price@lacity.org>, <councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org>,

<amy.ablakat@lacity.org>, <cityclerk@lacity.org>, <sharon.dickinson@lacity.org>

Dear Councilman Bonin,

It was a pleasure to meet you at the Democratic phonebanking headquarters last month.

As I mentioned to you at that time, I live in an old Spanish duplex. Like all units built before 1979, it is part of the 85% of rental stock that falls under LA's rent control ordinance. The council seems to think that those in rent-controlled units are getting such a deal that they don't deserve the same privileges afforded to other renters -- a view that discriminates against the vast majority of renters.

I help my aging parents by flying between Florida and Los Angeles, staying 3-8 weeks at a time in either location. While this is, by nature, a life-disrupting decision, homesharing has at least allowed me to cover my bills while I serve as caregiver. I have the permission of my landlord and check in with my neighbors at least once while I'm away to make sure my guests are quiet and polite. Homesharing allows me to do something meaningful for my parents, and it has provided my guests meaningful experiences as well – the chance to honeymoon close to the beach where they met, to share their last family reunion before a parent's passing in the neighborhood they grew up in, or to be with their family - - my neighbors -- for funeral services.

It makes no sense -- and is inherently unfair -- to discriminate against the 85% of renters in Los Angeles who host guests in their rent-controlled units when they travel. Excluding rent-controlled units from homesharing limits the activity to homeowners and does nothing to help the affordable housing issue.

Certainly no owner should be allowed to take rent-controlled units off the market to use as short-term rentals, but laws already exist to protect these units from that. If the concern is about elimination of RSO units, then the city should crackdown on illegal evictions, which are plentiful, ensure that judges in tenant courts are not landlords themselves, provide better and more plentiful legal assistance to tenants who want to stay in their units, strengthen tenants laws that allow them to remain in their RSO homes, and build more affordable housing.

The Planning Commission's recommendation to limit homesharing in RSO units to only in primary residences eliminates the motivation for corporate real estate interests to buy up housing and convert it to short-term rental units. Problem solved.

After reviewing regulations regarding STRs that other cities have arrived at, it seems that LA has reached by far and away the most stringent proposals of all. LA has always been a trendsetter, a town

that embraced new technologies and new economies. These draconian regulations -- restricting RSO tenants, enforcing excessive fees (hosts already pay income tax, hotel tax, and hosting fees), excessive restrictions on number of rental days allowed, added beauracracy -- make LA seem backward. They will also send these monies from this new kind of tourism and travel to other cities, and leave LA in the dust.

I beg you to consider the shortsightedness of your proposals and re-think them. Please remove restrictions on RSO tenants, expand rental days allowed to at least half the year, and make the fees affordable.

Sincerely,

Kat Smith LA CA 90272 ------ Forwarded message -------From: **Sylvia Rath** <sylvia@lvns.org> Date: Mon, Nov 12, 2018 at 1:36 PM

Subject: Short Term Rentals- no cap for onsite hosts!

To: <mayor.garcetti@lacity.org>, <councilmember.cedillo@lacity.org>, <councilmember.blumenfield@lacity.org>, <councilmember.blumenfield@lacity.org>, <councilmember.bonin@lacity.org>, <councilmember.englander@lacity.org>, <councilmember.fuentes@lacity.org>, <councilmember.huizar@lacity.org>, <councilmember.huizar@lacity.org>, <councilmember.martinez@lacity.org>, <councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org>, <councilmember.ryu@lacity.org>, <councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org>, <councilmember.price@lacity.org>, <councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org>, <councilmember.wesson@lacity.org>, <lynell.washington@lacity.org>, <Gerald.Gubatan@lacity.org>, <amy.ablakat@lacity.org>, <cityclerk@lacity.org>, <sharon.dickinson@lacity.org>

Keep our registration for continuing primary residents hosts. Many of us us our garage recreation rooms and ADU to secure our retirement and to Age in Place and supplement our Social Security. Preserve our neighborhoods and help us remain in our homes without having to sell up to a developer.

We do this because we need the income and enjoy interacting with our guests however our 1927 home is too small to share a bath and kitchen. Our guests need their own shower with out senior grab bars etc. They also greatly benefit from a small kitchenette.

At least, You may consider a Grandfather clause for those of us who have been operating with no complaints.

Large fees would be very hard for us. Please consider us Seniors!

Thank you Sylvia and Derek Rath 5 star tax paying hosts since 2013

--

www.lvns.org

## Fwd: file number 14-1635-S2

Sharon Dickinson <sharon.dickinson@lacity.org>

Posted in group: Clerk-PLUM-Committee

Nov 14, 2018 7:41 AM

From: **Kat Smith** <katsmith310@aol.com> Date: Mon, Nov 12, 2018 at 9:59 PM Subject: file number 14-1635-S2

To: mayor.garcetti@lacity.org, councilmember.cedillo@lacity.org, councilmember.blumenfield@lacity.org, councilmember.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@lacity.org, councilmember.fuentes@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org, councilmember.krekorian@lacity.org, councilmember.huizar@lacity.org, councilmember.martinez@lacity.org, councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org, councilmember.ryu@lacity.org, councilmember.koretz@lacity.org, Councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.price@lacity.org, councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org, councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, lynell.washington@lacity.org, Gerald.Gubatan@lacity.org, amy.ablakat@lacity.org, cityclerk@lacity.org, sharon.dickinson@lacity.org

## Dear Councilman Bonin,

It was a pleasure to meet you at the Democratic phonebanking headquarters last month.

As I mentioned to you at that time, I live in an old Spanish duplex. Like all units built before 1979, it is part of the 85% of rental stock that falls under LA's rent control ordinance. The council seems to think that those in rent-controlled units are getting such a deal that they don't deserve the same privileges afforded to other renters -- a view that discriminates against the vast majority of renters.

I help my aging parents by flying between Florida and Los Angeles, staying 3-8 weeks at a time in either location. While this is, by nature, a life-disrupting decision, homesharing has at least allowed me to cover my bills while I serve as caregiver. I have the permission of my landlord and check in with my neighbors at least once while I'm away to make sure my guests are quiet and polite. Homesharing allows me to do something meaningful for my parents, and it has provided my guests meaningful experiences as well – the chance to honeymoon close to the beach where they met, to share their last family reunion before a parent's passing in the neighborhood they grew up in, or to be with their family - - my neighbors -- for funeral services.

It makes no sense -- and is inherently unfair -- to discriminate against the 85% of renters in Los Angeles who host guests in their rent-controlled units when they travel. Excluding rent-controlled units from homesharing limits the activity to homeowners and does nothing to help the affordable housing issue.

Certainly no owner should be allowed to take rent-controlled units off the market to use as short-term rentals, but laws already exist to protect these units from that. If the concern is about elimination of RSO units, then the city should crackdown on illegal evictions, which are plentiful, ensure that judges in tenant courts are not landlords themselves, provide better and more plentiful legal assistance to tenants who want to stay in their units, strengthen tenants laws that allow them to remain in their RSO homes, and build more affordable housing.

The Planning Commission's recommendation to limit homesharing in RSO units to only in primary residences eliminates the motivation for corporate real estate interests to buy up housing and convert it to short-term rental units. Problem solved.

After reviewing regulations regarding STRs that other cities have arrived at, it seems that LA has reached by far and away the most stringent proposals of all. LA has always been a trendsetter, a town that embraced new technologies and new economies. These draconian regulations -- restricting RSO tenants, enforcing excessive fees (hosts already pay income tax, hotel tax, and hosting fees), excessive restrictions on number of rental days allowed, added beauracracy -- make LA seem backward. They will also send these monies from this new kind of tourism and travel to other cities, and leave LA in the dust.

I beg you to consider the shortsightedness of your proposals and re-think them. Please remove restrictions on RSO tenants, expand rental days allowed to at least half the year, and make the fees affordable.

Sincerely,

Kat Smith LA CA 90272

# Fwd: Please Oppose the Proposed Home-Sharing Ordinance

Sharon Dickinson <sharon.dickinson@lacity.org>

Nov 14, 2018 7:40 AM

Posted in group: Clerk-PLUM-Committee

From: Jason Dilts <jasonaarondilts@gmail.com>

Date: Mon, Nov 12, 2018 at 11:16 AM

Subject: Please Oppose the Proposed Home-Sharing Ordinance

To: cd4.issues@lacity.org

Cc: mayor.garcetti@lacity.org, councilmember.cedillo@lacity.org, councilmember.blumenfield@lacity.org, councilmember.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@lacity.org, councilmember.fuentes@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org, councilmember.krekorian@lacity.org, councilmember.huizar@lacity.org, councilmember.martinez@lacity.org, councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org, councilmember.ryu@lacity.org, councilmember.koretz@lacity.org, Councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.price@lacity.org, councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org, councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, lynell.washington@lacity.org, Gerald.Gubatan@lacity.org, amy.ablakat@lacity.org, cityclerk@lacity.org, sharon.dickinson@lacity.org

I am writing to express my opposition to the proposed home-sharing ordinance and urge you to oppose it in its current form. I am a CD 4 resident and Airbnb host who manages for several property owners in Los Angeles. All of the properties are either owner-occupied or properties that are beach-front vacation rental homes. Many of them are classified as RSO, though, even though none of the units would be considered "affordable" housing.

The ordinance in its current form unfairly penalizes responsible hosts like myself and relegates property owners and tenants in RSO units as second-class citizen. Many owners who I manage for will lose their properties if they can't rent short term. I will lose ALL of my income if this ordinance passes. Our cleaners will also lose a significant portion of income. The city, of course, will lose a great deal of revenue from the 14% tax its currently collecting off of our guests.

Specifically, I ask that the following provisions be addressed:

- No nightly cap on hosting
- · Allow hosting in RSO units
- Reasonable fees (\$900 is a lot of money for many hosts!)
- Allow user accounts to have multiple listings rented out nighly (in my case I manage for several hosts on my own account--each listing is a different unit or property, yet as written only one property could be rented on a given night)

Please do not allow the hotel lobby to marginalize the potential of the sharing economy. It's extremely unfair and unjust to create classes of people who are allowed to enjoy the benefits of home-sharing. Myself and many others are watching your actions very closely. Thank you for your consideration.

# Fwd: Short Term Rentals- no cap for onsite hosts!

Sharon Dickinson <sharon.dickinson@lacity.org>

Nov 14, 2018 7:41 AM

Posted in group: Clerk-PLUM-Committee

From: **Sylvia Rath** <sylvia@lvns.org> Date: Mon, Nov 12, 2018 at 1:36 PM

Subject: Short Term Rentals- no cap for onsite hosts!

To: mayor.garcetti@lacity.org, councilmember.cedillo@lacity.org, councilmember.blumenfield@lacity.org, councilmember.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@lacity.org, councilmember.fuentes@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org, councilmember.krekorian@lacity.org, councilmember.huizar@lacity.org, councilmember.martinez@lacity.org, councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org, councilmember.ryu@lacity.org, councilmember.koretz@lacity.org, Councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.price@lacity.org, councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org, councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, lynell.washington@lacity.org, Gerald.Gubatan@lacity.org, amy.ablakat@lacity.org, cityclerk@lacity.org, sharon.dickinson@lacity.org

Keep our registration for continuing primary residents hosts. Many of us us our garage recreation rooms and ADU to secure our retirement and to Age in Place and supplement our Social Security. Preserve our neighborhoods and help us remain in our homes without having to sell up to a developer. We do this because we need the income and enjoy interacting with our guests however our 1927 home is too small to share a bath and kitchen. Our guests need their own shower with out senior grab bars etc. They also greatly benefit from a small kitchenette.

At least, You may consider a Grandfather clause for those of us who have been operating with no complaints.

Large fees would be very hard for us. Please consider us Seniors!

Thank you Sylvia and Derek Rath 5 star tax paying hosts since 2013
www.lvns.org

www.lvns.org

# Fwd: STR Proposed Ordinance Council file #14-1635-S2

Sharon Dickinson <sharon.dickinson@lacity.org>

Nov 14, 2018 7:41 AM

Posted in group: Clerk-PLUM-Committee

From: **Ed Colman** <edcol52@gmail.com> Date: Mon, Nov 12, 2018 at 1:05 PM

Subject: STR Proposed Ordinance Council file #14-1635-S2
To: Councilmember Mike Bonin <councilmember.bonin@lacity.org>

Cc: mayor.garcetti@lacity.org, councilmember.cedillo@lacity.org, councilmember.blumenfield@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@lacity.org, councilmember.fuentes@lacity.org, councilmember.harrisdawson@lacity.org, councilmember.krekorian@lacity.org, councilmember.huizar@lacity.org, councilmember.martinez@lacity.org, councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org, councilmember.ryu@lacity.org, councilmember.koretz@lacity.org, Councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.price@lacity.org, councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org, councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, lynell.washington@lacity.org, Gerald.Gubatan@lacity.org, amy.ablakat@lacity.org, cityclerk@lacity.org, sharon.dickinson@lacity.org

#### Dear Councilman Bonin-

I was at the PLUM Committee meeting on November 6 and spoke regarding the proposed Home Sharing Ordinance. I want to share my thoughts with you and address a couple of the issues in the proposal that need to be rectified.

My wife and I share a guest room in our home of 35 years in Venice as a Short-term rental. We support fair and sensible regulation of the short-term rental market.

I lost my job 6 years ago and depend on revenue from our guest room as the primary source of our income. **This is not a hobby for us, this is our livelihood!** 

It is imperative for our economic survival and the economic survival of thousands of resident hosts, that you allow us to host 365 days a year. That the proposed ordinance allows for that is commendable.

However, it is also imperative that the registration process be simple and straightforward and the fees MODEST. The additional fee to lift the proposed 120-day cap must be reasonable and affordable, not the \$850 suggested by Councilman Huizar at the last PLUM meeting. That arbitrary number has no relationship to any actual costs as the PLUM eliminated the fee study mandated by the Planning Commission to accurately determine the costs associated with administering Extended Home Sharing.

My understanding that the proposed initial registration fee for home sharing is set at \$89 for the first 120 days. Why not double the extended home sharing fee to \$179 for the additional 245 days as that is twice the amount for 120 days.

The inclusion of a per-night surcharge imposes additional hardship on many hosts, for whom this represents a significant percentage of their income. In my case the initial registration fee, the current extended home sharing fee and the per-night surcharge of \$5 proposed by DCP, would mean that I would have to pay more than 10% of our income to these fees and charges. That is above and beyond the 14% TOT we already pay.

Now we are being asked to pay 25% of our income in taxes, fees, and surcharges. It is exorbitant and patently unfair to single out home sharing for these excessive and usurious fees.

Please correct this and urge your fellow councilpersons to mandate a more affordable extended home sharing fee and eliminate the per-night surcharge altogether.

Sincerely,

Ed Colman, Venice

www.infinitefountain.com

----- Forwarded message -----

From: 'Anna-Pia Hubacher' via Clerk - CityClerk < cityclerk@lacity.org >

Date: Thu, Nov 15, 2018 at 9:11 PM Subject: Case # 14-1635-S2

To: <a href="mayor.garcetti@lacity.org">mayor.garcetti@lacity.org</a>, councilmember.cedillo@lacity.org</a>, councilmember.cedillo@lacity.org</a>, councilmember.blumenfield@lacity.org</a>, councilmember.blumenfield@lacity.org</a>, councilmember.blumenfield@lacity.org</a>, councilmember.blumenfield@lacity.org</a>, councilmember.blumenfield@lacity.org</a>, councilmember.blumenfield@lacity.org</a>, councilmember.blumenfield@lacity.org</a>, councilmember.blumenfield@lacity.org</a>, councilmember.fluentes@lacity.org</a>, councilmember.fluentes@lacity.org</a>, councilmember.fluentes@lacity.org</a>, councilmember.fluentes@lacity.org</a>, councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org</a>, councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org</a>, councilmember.huizar@lacity.org</a>, councilmember.huizar@lacity.org</a>, councilmember.huizar@lacity.org</a>, councilmember.martinez@lacity.org</a>, councilmember.martinez@lacity.org</a>

, Gerald.Gubatan@lacity.org <Gerald.Gubatan@lacity.org>, amy.ablakat@lacity.org>, cityclerk@lacity.org>, cityclerk@lacity.org>, sharon.dickinson@

Dear Representatives who I know have our best interests at heart,

I don't know if you ever struggled with making ends meet, We never did until recently. It's very humbling.

My family depends on Airbnb income. We rent two listings out of our home and fortunately are usually booked through the entire year. We did this out of necessity not because we really wanted to share our space.

That said, it's been amazing to meet wonderful people. And they frequent all the local businesses.

Why we airbnb

Our mortgage went up \$2800 a month. We tried to refinance and we were denied. We actually have good credit but we just aren't making enough money.

Our 13 year old daughter was diagnosed with scoliosis. The treatments she receives are expensive and of course insurance doesn't cover it.

I wish we could make more money. We both work and we just haven't been able to cover all these costs. Airbnb has been a lifesaver. We only allow 2 people per room. They are usually couples.

We have quiet hours, no smoking, no partying of any kind is allowed. Our house is quieter than many of our neighbors.

I am absolutely beside myself, that you would deny my right as an owner to airbnb my space. We are being completely responsible citizens for making our ends meet and you are posed to take that away from us?

Where should we go? Another state? We can't possibly afford anything in the area unless we go way east. We have lived in Mar Vista for 30 years. Our communities are here. The treatments for our daughter are here.

Please, find it in your hearts to help a local Los Angeles family. Let us small guys continue to live and age where we have been and allow us to continue to thrive. Find a way to go after the real estate investors that are buying homes and apartments and airbnb'ing those.

But not us. Please don't ignore us. Don't think, oh it just a few people that might have to suffer. There's a number of people who have similar stories in that they need to make ends meet. But not statistically to impact the housing market.

And the exorbitant fee you are proposing for the extended airbnb is far too high! Please try to sit in our shoes. Don't punish us because we are being responsible.

Please allow multiple listings in primary residents homes and lower the fee.

Please! We need our child to continue her treatment for the next 3 years.

Humbly and Respectfully Yours,

Anna Pia

# Input on PLUM committee meeting 12/4/18

The SEO Doctors <theseodoctors@gmail.com>

Dec 4, 2018 3:27 AM

Posted in group: Clerk-PLUM-Committee

Hello!

Below is my input on the following items on the PLUM meeting agenda:

Item 2 - File# 18-0951

Victorian house in Palms as Historic Cultural Monument. Yes! I like this. I love these old Victorian homes. They keep blowing down all the homes that people spent alot of time on to replace them with cheaply made legos. The intricacy! Let's encourage the architecture of these old homes.

Item 5 - File# 14-1635-S2

Home-Sharing/Airbnb limitations and restrictions. As I do agree, I would like to deter selfish greed, I also don't think we should be penalizing the people renting out their homes for some income. I think people should check in with their neighbors and clue them in whenever theres a new set of people in the neighborhood. It's all about communication.

If the neighbors complain, the host loses their privilege to home share until they can come to a compromise or agreement that satisfies the complaining neighbors. There should be a reasonable solution that satisfies both parties yet doesn't intrude on either.

Again, communication, and permits. Just don't rape the people trying to get money. The margins aren't extremely good.



2442 Barry Ave.
Los Angeles, Ca 90064
(310)600-2278
TheSEODoctors@gmail.com
www.TheSEODoctors.com







This electronic message contains information from *The SEO Doctors*, which may be privileged or confidential. This message and the information it contains is intended solely for use by the individual(s) or entity named above. If you are not the intended recipient be aware that any disclosure, copying, distribution, use of or benefit from the contents of this information (without the express prior written consent of its author) is prohibited. If you have received this electronic message in error, please notify us by telephone or email immediately.

## Fwd: Case # 14-1635-S2

Sharon Dickinson <sharon.dickinson@lacity.org>

Nov 16, 2018 8:33 AM

Posted in group: Clerk-PLUM-Committee

From: Anna-Pia Hubacher <annapiahub@yahoo.com>

Date: Thu, Nov 15, 2018 at 9:11 PM

Subject: Case # 14-1635-S2

To: mayor.garcetti@lacity.org <mayor.garcetti@lacity.org>, councilmember.cedillo@lacity.org

<councilmember.cedillo@lacity.org>, councilmember.blumenfield@lacity.org

<councilmember.blumenfield@lacity.org>, councilmember.bonin@lacity.org

<councilmember.bonin@lacity.org>, councilmember.englander@lacity.org

<councilmember.englander@lacity.org>, councilmember.fuentes@lacity.org

<councilmember.fuentes@lacity.org>, councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org <councilmember.harris-</pre>

dawson@lacity.org>, councilmember.krekorian@lacity.org <councilmember.krekorian@lacity.org>,

councilmember.huizar@lacity.org <councilmember.huizar@lacity.org>, councilmember.martinez@lacity.org

<councilmember.martinez@lacity.org>, councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org <councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org>,

councilmember.ryu@lacity.org <councilmember.ryu@lacity.org>, councilmember.koretz@lacity.org

<councilmember.koretz@lacity.org>, Councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org

<Councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org>, councilmember.price@lacity.org <councilmember.price@lacity.org>, councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org>, councilmember.wesson@lacity.org<councilmember.wesson@lacity.org>, lynell.washington@lacity.org <lynell.washington@lacity.org>,

Gerald.Gubatan@lacity.org <Gerald.Gubatan@lacity.org>, amy.ablakat@lacity.org <amy.ablakat@lacity.org>, cityclerk@lacity.org <cityclerk@lacity.org>, sharon.dickinson@lacity.org <sharon.dickinson@lacity.org>

Dear Representatives who I know have our best interests at heart,

I don't know if you ever struggled with making ends meet, We never did until recently. It's very humbling.

My family depends on Airbnb income. We rent two listings out of our home and fortunately are usually booked through the entire year. We did this out of necessity not because we really wanted to share our space.

That said, it's been amazing to meet wonderful people. And they frequent all the local businesses.

Why we airbnb:

Our mortgage went up \$2800 a month. We tried to refinance and we were denied. We actually have good credit but we just aren't making enough money.

Our 13 year old daughter was diagnosed with scoliosis. The treatments she receives are expensive and of course insurance doesn't cover it.

I wish we could make more money. We both work and we just haven't been able to cover all these costs. Airbnb has been a lifesaver. We only allow 2 people per room. They are usually couples.

We have quiet hours, no smoking, no partying of any kind is allowed. Our house is quieter than many of our neighbors.

I am absolutely beside myself, that you would deny my right as an owner to airbnb my space. We are being completely responsible citizens for making our ends meet and you are posed to take that away from us?

Where should we go? Another state? We can't possibly afford anything in the area unless we go way east. We have lived in Mar Vista for 30 years. Our communities are here. The treatments for our daughter are here.

Please, find it in your hearts to help a local Los Angeles family. Let us small guys continue to live and age where we have been and allow us to continue to thrive. Find a way to go after the real estate investors that are buying homes and apartments and airbnb'ing those.

But not us. Please don't ignore us. Don't think, oh it just a few people that might have to suffer. There's a number of people who have similar stories in that they need to make ends meet. But not statistically to impact the housing market.

And the exorbitant fee you are proposing for the extended airbnb is far too high! Please try to sit in our shoes. Don't punish us because we are being responsible.

Please allow multiple listings in primary residents homes and lower the fee.

Please! We need our child to continue her treatment for the next 3 years.

Humbly and Respectfully Yours,

Anna Pia